TOWN OF FRANKLIN

MUNICIPAL AFFORDABLE HOUSING TRUST

February 10, 2016
Minutes
Present were Judy Pfeffer, MaryAnn Bertone, Robert Keras, Maxine Kinhart, Eric Buliung, Chris Vericker Jeff Nutting Guests: Gus Brown 
Maxine updated the members on the Trust’s financial status.

Affordable Housing Trust Account # 8400-175-818:

Contributions and Donations:

FY 2014, $569,625

FY 2015, $391,525

FY 2016, $4,750

Available Balance: $1,003,573.21

Expenses: from both 8400-175-818 and 2900-175-818

Expenses by project: Landry Street: $45,369.16, Chestnut Street: $330,504.27, Grey Wolf: $4,384.90, Shayne: $2,596.36, Beaver: $181,240.34, Arlington: $305,702.14

Maxine stated that there are no more contributions from developers going into this account.  All agreements are exhausted.  Only additions are the marketing fees that we get for re-selling the existing units. They are typically 3 to 4 thousand dollars and they help pay for the advertising costs.  Sales from Arlington Street and Beaver Court will go into this account.  Maxine stated that if we keep losing money, we could put the trust out of business.

Update on Beaver Street by Gus Brown: Beaver is almost completed.  Only have floors to do which will be in carpet.  A couple of doors and finishing up painting in the great room.  There is an issue with the neighbor who owns a fence that is approximately 10 feet into our property.  Neighbor had previously stated that it would be down by January. Gus will contact the owner again.  Judy stated that we need a fence up along the side and across the back for the purchaser’s benefit and so they don’t have too have negative interactions with neighbors.  Probably will be a small 4 ft. chain link fence,  Town has used them before and they are not like the old chain link fences, they are plastic coated. Arlington is being addressed with electrical work starting, lead remediation complete.  Pest inspection is tomorrow and the roof lead will be addresses asap.
Judy wants to have open houses on Beaver and Arlington. Will advertise for March 6, 12-2.  Judy and MaryAnn will do them. Will have applications available and maps to each house.  Will ask people to remove shoes in Beaver Court to protect carpeting. Jeff will get maps.

Judy stated that she had been in touch with Joel D’Ericco who just purchased land and wants to put condos in. The land has a small 3 bedroom ranch on it and he wants to give it to the Trust. The Trust will have to move it to Town owned land. Could put it on town owned land behind Walgreens. Town will have to put in foundation, water, sewer, gas and get engineering and a driveway. Project would cost the town at least a hundred grand just to move.  In exchange he would like a good word into Tony Padula.

Other developments include Cottage Court, 40B 40 units. Washington Street that keeps coming back.  There is a house on Washington Street, but that is a buyer beware situation.

Chris stated that he had been contacted by Mark Colagen and should he sit down and talk? Jeff said we had talked to him before.  They do the project with donation from the Town.  Chris stated that he would not be opposed to making donations available.

Metacomet has been in touch. They have two houses that they are trying to get out of the housing business with.  One will be sold to the Housing Authority and the other they need to work with a pro bono attorney on.

Motion to Adjourn by Jeff, Vote unanimous.

Adjourned 9:45 AM

Submitted by 

Maxine Kinhart

